
 

2017-2018 General Assembly 

 

 

SENATE BILL 257: 

Appropriations Act of 2017, Sec. 34.24: 

Rail Division/Report Required Prior to Entering 

into Certain Contracts 

Committee:  Date: August 25, 2017 

Introduced by:  Prepared by: Wendy Ray 

Staff Attorney Analysis of: Sec. 34.24 of S.L. 2017-57  

 

 

Karen Cochrane-Brown 

Director S257-SMSU-84(sl)-v-2 
 

Legislative Analysis 

Division 

919-733-2578 
 

 
 

This bill analysis was prepared by the nonpartisan legislative staff for the use of legislators in their deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 
 

OVERVIEW:  Section 34.24 of S.L. 2017-57 requires the Rail Division of the Department of 

Transportation to submit a report to the Joint Legislative Transportation Oversight Committee prior 

to entering into any contract with a duration of five years or more and a cost to the State of 

$1,500,000 or more. The report must identify the duration, total cost, parties, and other relevant terms 

of the proposed contract. 

This section became effective July 1, 2017, and applies to contracts entered into on or after that date. 

This section expires June 30, 2022. 


